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UPDATE ON THE SHOPPING CENTRE REDEVELOPMENT

There is still a lot of confusion over the redevelopment timetable.  Many of us attended the June 25th Open House at the Hellenic Community Centre.  City Hall staff and Larco Investments, the developer, staff were present to explain the construction of Block A on the north-east corner of the property.

A resident of the Village, Walter Maughan, was impressed with the presentation and contacted Art Phillips of Larco to express his appreciation for the presentation.  As a resident of Briar, adjacent to Block A, Walter, explained his main concern was the noise of trucks – not just during construction – but the aftermath delivering to the new Safeway in operation - backing up the ramp “complete with the Beep-Beep.”  He asked Phillips to explain a noise abatement policy which apparently has been done in other commercial developments.  He also requested a response before the September 8th Public Hearing. 

This is the part of the response that Walter received from Art Phillips:  “As for the Public Hearing, there is no public hearing involved with the development as we have secured third reading of the bylaw.”
In the City of Vancouver’s website it states: “This rezoning application has been approved by City Council, following the Public hearing on July 13th, 2011.  Among the conditions of Council’s approval, the applicant must obtain approval of a development permit.  The Development Permit Board meeting is scheduled for this application on September 8, 2015 at 3:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room (1st Floor, City Hall).”
What a bunch of gobbledygook!

As you can see in the diagram, there are four development blocks. Each development will take about 2 years.  We were told that blocks B and D will proceed but block C will depend on “market developments”.  That’s a lot of noise for a lot of years.  The present merchants are anxious; many have already moved because of the uncertainty.
TRAINS ON THE ARBUTUS CORRIDOR

Recently, C P Rail delivered Information letters (Notice to Residents) to hundreds of homes near their historical rail line that runs between Marpole and the old downtown area. Within a few statements, readers were tersely informed that rail activities will soon “commence” over the renewed tracks. After many years of non use, the rail line is deemed safe for storage, and running trains. As well, the sounds of screechy wheels and sights of box cars are promised and soon. For safety reasons, there are rules: it is illegal to walk, cycle or drive on or alongside of the railway line and warnings to cross the tracks at marked crossings only. Non compliance (trespassing) or dangerous activity seen on or around the CP tracks can be reported by contacting CP Police at 1-800-716-9132. Cooperation with the new rules is emphasized. 

During the 1940’s, there was an Interurban Tram stop at East Blvd. and West 57th Avenue, (the same rail line.) My Mother and I rode on this Interurban Tram, that ended in East Hastings Street where she’d shop. It was the Tram ride that got me, not the stores. We could see it as it came near, quite often a double, two cars hitched. The Tram was heavily built easily dwarfing familiar street cars. On steel steps I climbed up into it, thinking about the window seat where there was scenery to watch, us speeding by. After 1958, these Interurban marvels were mothballed, making way for modern transit: buses and the electric trolley. (Google Interurban Travel in the Lower Mainland for early transit in Vancouver.) 

Letter from D. Mercer in B.C. Business News:
Trains, including storing on Arbutus? Is someone out of their mind? I live in Pitt Meadows and the rail yard that Pitt Meadows allowed (without seeming condition) several years ago has: reduced traffic to a crawl along our main road that is on level with tracks – trains have gotten longer, stalled, back up and go forward, etc., a nightmare; trains were supposed to ‘not stage’ (i.e. run while waiting to go somewhere) in back of the townhome development closer to Harris, but on the industrial/farmland further to the west, but the opposite is happening now with residents being smoked out, not to mention the noise, from trains staging right outside their doors. I could see if this was to become a line, something like West Coast Express, lightening traffic loads for commuters, or perhaps some other light rail or tram line, but to have it become industrial again going through this part of town is madness. Say ‘bye ‘bye’ to your property values, folks and hello to headaches and pollution. 

Written by Mary Lou Galbraith
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL – NOW DUE!   


Individual fee
$10.00

Family

  20.00 (list names)



Business
  30.00

Student
    5.00

Donations always welcome!   

Make your cheques payable to Arbutus Ridge Community Association and send your fees to Marie Clarke, ARCA Treasurer, at 402-3905 Springtree Drive. Vancouver, BC V6L 3E2

Your Executive for 2015-2016:   At the annual general meeting in June, your executive was elected:

Afton Cayford, President 


Bill Haberl, Vice-president and Membership Promotion


Ron Pickerill, Vice-president and Newsletter Distribution


Marion Boyle, Secretary

Marie Clarke, Treasurer and Membership Chair

Michelle Men, Mandarin Translator

Tamara McCardle, Arbutus Ridge/Kerrisdale/Shaughnessy (ARKS) Representative

Mary Lou Galbraith, Newsletter Editor

Bill Marler, Member at Large 
Doreen Braverman, Past President

ARCA Newsletter readers and members are asked to voice their opinions at any time. Please use our Web site at www.arbutuscommunityassociation.org or e-mail us at arca@shaw.ca.   We welcome your opinions. Give us your views!
